MINUTES
CITY OF HARTFORD
DECEMBER 17, 2018

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at
6:00 p.m. on December 17, 2018. The following members were present: Mayor Pro Tem
Wendel Nolen, Jo Ann Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, and Paul Fondren.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Dennis Dorriety, Jason Eubanks, Randal
Baker, Neil Strickland. Sarah Hodges, Johnnie Yeomans, and Stanley Tindell.

Mayor Pro Tem Wendel Nolen called the meeting to order and Councilmember Fondren opened
with prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of December 3, 2018, Mayor
Pro Tem Nolen asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Fondren moved to approve the
minutes of December 3, 2018, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Burks. The
council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

AGENDA:

1. NOMINATIONS FOR MAYOR —Councilmember Fondren nominated Wendel Nolen.
There were no other nominations. Councilmember Fondren moved to close nominations,
which motion was seconded by Councilmember Lindsey. Mayor Pro Tem Nolen,
Councilmember Lindsey and Councilmember Fondren voted yea. Mayor Pro Tem Nolen
declared the motion carried. Mayor Pro Tem Nolen called for a vote for the Mayor’s
position. Mayor Pro Tem Nolen voted yea, Councilmember Lindsey voted yea,
Councilmember Burks abstained, Councilmember Hales voted no. and Councilmember
Fondren voted yea. Mayor Pro Tem Nolen was elected mayor by majority vote.

COUNCILMEMBER COMMENTS:

Mavor Nolen

e A discussion was held on electing a Mayor Pro Tem. Councilmember Burks moved to elect
Councilmember Lindsey. which motion was seconded by Councilmember Fondren. The council
voted in favor thereof.

Councilmember Fondren
e Councilmember Fondren requested the sewer contractor put out more cones.
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ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of December 17, 2018,
Councilmember Fondren moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember
Burks. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

Presiding Officer



